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Future Care Working Group
Wednesday 2 December 2020
2.30pm
MS Teams

Attendees
Susan Dawson		Priory Medical Group
Sandra Gillings		Priory Medical Group
Pat Bottrill			49 Marine Avenue
Patrick Mayne		Collingwood Surgery
Ray Calboutin		Park Parade Surgery
Judy Scott			Whitley Bay Health Centre
Gillian Bennett		Wellspring Medical Practice
Marc Rice			North Tyneside Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)
Gary Charlton		CCG
Lynn Craig			CCG
Michele Spencer		Community and Health Care Forum (CHCF)
Carole Reed			CHCF

Apologies
David Hall			Northumberland Park
Steve Roberts		Lane End Surgery
Anne Carlile			Priory Medical Group		

Notes from last meeting (7 October 2020)
Agreed as a true record.

Matters arising
As agenda.

Integrated Frailty Pathway update, Lynn Craig
In terms of the Integrated Frailty Pathway, this is now accessed through referrals to Care Point as is the service developing the new hub and spoke model. The enhancement of Care Point adds to what was the old Care Plus service but brings on board Jubilee Day Hospital as part of an integrated hub. 

As part of the enhancement and development of Care Point, the 4.4 Community Matrons are still locality aligned. The service also includes Personal Independence Co-ordinators (PIC) from Age UK North Tyneside providing social support. The plan is that the matrons and PIC workers will work across the service and within each of the four localities. The Primary Care Networks still have a direct link to the service. Other appointments for the enhancement to Care Point include a GP, geriatrician and newly recruited Occupational Therapist, two Physiotherapists and a Pharmacist. Ongoing discussions on the mental health staff are happening and these will be advertised as soon as possible. Hopefully by early in the New Year the service will be up to full establishment of staff. Patients will be seen within the service from the from the frailty pyramid. 

Things have still been difficult in these uncertain times with Covid restrictions and this can be challenging but there is certainly a lot of activity within the service. All the Community Care Practitioners have been appointed and are due to start in January 21. One of these is a highly skilled Advanced Nurse Practitioner which means there will be 17 new nurses in post. The 16 trainee community care practitioner start their academic programme in February 21 and will have clinical skills and independent prescribing. There has been a fantastic amount of investment put into this project.

Q  How will things work for people having treatment in Newcastle hospitals but live in North Tyneside?

A  This will make no difference to North Tyneside patients, anyone registered with a NT GP will be able to access the service, referrals at present are done by GPs but this will be open to other health professionals in the future.

The STRATA tool is being developed to support the service. There was a meeting this morning to discuss Strata and have the pathways mapped. The External Care Service is planning to go live in February 2020 they are presently building dash-boards and everything is going to plan with just a few slight things to adjust and tweak.
Another aim is of having a single clinical record system.  North Tyneside there are two clinical systems used across the health sector System One and EMIS and currently there is a 50-50 split on which system GPs use in NT. The hospitals use System One. An options paper and business case are being developed which will determine which system is used within the service. There have been talks with each of the service these providers about the prescribing ability, making test appointments, booking bloods etc., accessing test results and developing the patient passport. 
 
A huge amount of work has been done and especially with our front-line colleagues who have been under enormous pressure throughout the Covid outbreak. Hopefully things will improve next year re Covid to continue supporting the people we know will benefit from the service.

Q  Do you feel some patients could have missed out on the benefits of the service during Covid?

A There isn’t any evidence to suggest that people have missed out although some patients have been reluctant to let healthcare workers into their homes and have become disengaged from health provision due to concerns of attending appointments. We know people are missing out on the social interaction you get from daily activities such as shopping. Some people will have become more frail during Covid.

Pat expressed her congratulations on a good job done recruiting staff into post, especially the Community Matrons.  She asked if it would be possible to have a simple diagram of who’s who and how many staff are involved. Lynn will pass on the thanks to the providers and ask about a staff diagram. There is a huge number of health and social care staff working at Care Point up to 150 in total not including new positions. Lynn will ask for a staff diagram (action completed).

North Tyneside Place Based Transformation Plan
The 72-page document that was discussed at the last meeting was sent to members, at that time it did not include drug and substance abuse issues, this has now been rectified.

The members were shown a copy of the plan on the screen this has been produced in a multi-facetted way and Gary has been working on it with Anya Paradis. The key actions have been lifted and put onto a more user-friendly spreadsheet to use as a milestone tracker and this may be more useful to members. 

The Plan is fed into the Future Care Programme Board and the Health and Well Being Board will meet on the 10 December to receive a presentation of the plan and the spreadsheet for discussion, there is still a bit of work to be done on the Transformation Plan as it has different elements it needs to be compounded into main areas which are:
· Children and Young People
· Living Well Locally
· Aging Well Locally
· Other major transformation programmes including mental health but underpinned by Urgent Care

Gary showed the group a diagram of the future care programme and stated that the children and young people’s subgroup has changed its name to Best Start in Life.  It was suggested that the user headings and items be used as agenda items for the Future Care Working Group this was agreed by members and Gary decided it would be prudent to enable members to receive any papers and feedback. Sandra stated she was happy that progress has been made in the Future Care Working Group as agenda items have been duplicated with Innovations and now, we will be able to have a substantial input.

Members thanked Gary for the plan and a summary in the form of the workplan would be appreciated.

Any Other Business
Michele would like feedback from members on their preferences on what to put on the Future Care agenda and what should be a priority. Sandra would like Children and Young People’s Services as well as it being the main focus of the next newsletter and Michele agreed.

Patrick complimented Gary and Marc on their massive piece of first-class work.  Patrick went on to ask what sort of work has been done on the resources required?

It was confirmed workforce planning has been a really big element especially in primary care. 

Marc is doing a piece of work collating information on staff self-isolation with Andrew White and recruiting future members of staff so that patients are seen securely. 
There will be five-year forward plan. 

Judy asked if there is any information on GP surgeries and their PPGs. Not a lot has been going on due to Covid, a lot of engagement has been on hold and things may not get back to normal till next year when people have been vaccinated and it is proven to affect positive testing.

Sandra asked how many GPs still see patients and conduct telephone conversations? It was confirmed GPs still continue to offer a range of different services, video consultations, telephone triage and self-check in. They should be offering more face to face appointments once restrictions are lifted. It is difficult and frustrating. Marc is also working with Andrew White on collating data but this will not be ready to cascade until January/February. Michele confirmed that she has an ongoing email that is cascaded to GP surgeries regarding the PPGs and only three or four ever reply, there is a lot of governance involved as patient’s details are shared. Also Practice Managers have a huge workload and may not always have the available time.

Susan accepts the practice work-load but thought it a pity practices have not held any PPG meetings even if to update members. Pat did attend a PPG meeting on Zoom in October, and it was a successful meeting to raise the lack of face to face appointments, but some members weren’t able to use Zoom so were disadvantaged. Pat is liaising with her Practice Manager for an information email to members.

Michele mentioned a piece of work she is planning to do with Healthwatch to seek views on GP access during Covid and the Hear My Voice questionnaire that began before Covid had been useful but it was decided that for speed it may be better to use Survey Monkey, which will prove useful to Primary Care and the CCG.

Sandra commented that every time she has visited her GP the Practice Nurses are always working hard and do appear to be carrying on as normal during the pandemic.

Gary raised the subject of LIVI with Ray and Ray explained that he attended a Working With the voluntary sector meeting on behalf of his Men’s Group which was arranged by VODA to enable groups to hear about the developments in Primary Care Networks. He was disappointed that no-one mentioned LIVI which is a free service designed to save time within GP surgeries and gives a two-hour slot rather than a two week wait. The GP basically said that there is a charge for LIVI and the patient would not be consulted by a GP from this area. She also said she would not recommend it for her surgery.  Gary agreed with Ray as he hasn’t said anything that is factually incorrect. LIVI is free to the patient and the GP surgery therefore is free at point of care but is still paid for by the CCG. Some surgeries support LIVI more than others and this is about patient choice with more capacity in the system. Gary informed the members there is now a LIVI steering group which is attended by Michele, Local Authority staff, Healthwatch and GPs. Pat confirmed she also attended the same meeting and although hasn’t used the service has downloaded the app.

Dates of Future Meetings 2021
Michele explained that she sets the dates for meetings in line with the CCG Corporate Calendar which runs to the end of the financial year; that is why the dates for the Patient Forum run up to March. When she receives the calendar dates, she will set the Working Group dates for next year. If there is a delay, she will set the first dates for the groups in January. 


Dates of future meetings
To be confirmed
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